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Committee Meeting Minutes
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Minutes of IHBC North Branch meeting held on Wednesday 10 December 2008 at North of England Civic Trust, Blackfriars, Newcastle Upon Tyne

Present : David Lovie, Elaine Hogg, Stewart Ramsdale, Mike Hein-Hartmann, Graham Darlington, Geoff Underwood, Clare Lacy, Ian Goodman, Ken Hutchinson, David Carruthers, Ian McCaffery
Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
· The minutes were agreed and there were no matters arising.
Treasurers Report
· The accounts have been sent to Head Office
· Bank charges of £50 were debited from the account. Mike to investigate if there are better deals for accounts at other banks.
Membership Report
· Ian Goodman attended a membership meeting in London to discuss how to improve the membership application procedure. A system of mentoring is proposed to be made available to applicants who ask for it. There is a need to improve the application form and guidance notes and to respond to unsuccessful applicants. Unsuccessful applicants are advised to apply for affiliate membership.

· Details of new members are not being sent to branches. David reported that Head Office was aware of the problem and that there was a need to inform branches.
· Michael Hurlow (Durham City) is made an affiliate member.
Branch Representative Report
Geoff attended the Council meeting on 4 December in London at the Building Crafts Centre and reported

· Heritage Protection Review was not in the Queen’s speech. See English Heritage website (reform) for response. Preparatory work is still continuing.

· There were 50 new IHBC members in the last quarter. The membership is growing.

· Business Plans need approving. The next opportunity is at the Council meeting in March. An education contact from the branch is required.

· The branches can bid for money to serve the branch eg to produce the newsletter.

· IHBC and RTPI to be partners in a professional conservation network

· The UK has not signed up to the Hague convention re securing heritage assets in times of war.

· The annual school is timetabled for the North in 2013

· Bob Kindred has circulated his conservation officer salary survey analysis. Salaries are generally poor.

· Council thanked David for his presidency.

· Subscriptions are going up to £95

Geoff to send Council minutes to Elaine for circulation.
CPD

· The enforcement event organisation is progressing well and is timetabled for September.
· A venue, date, title is required. 
· A possible link with the RTPI to be investigated.
Business Plan

· The Business Plan will form the focus of the next meeting on 4 February 2009. Stewart to circulate the current Business Plan. 
Newsletter

· Ian and Ken were thanked for the last issue.
· The next issue is planned for February for the March Council meeting.
NE Historic Environment Forum

· There was no meeting

Cumbria Representative Report

· Cumbria is considering the need and affordability of employing a building at risk officer.

· A date is to be arranged for the proposed visit to Whitehaven pithead. Seven members from Cumbria have expressed an interest.
Any Other Business

· John Pendlebury has been appointed Head of Planning, Architecture and Design at Newcastle University.
The meeting was followed by a very pleasant Christmas drink. 
Date of next meeting

Wednesday 4 February 2009 at 3:30 at the North of England Civic Trust Blackfriars, Newcastle Upon Tyne. The following meeting will be 1 April.
Our thanks go to the North of England Civic Trust for another year’s use of their meeting room for our committee meetings.

Any members wishing to attend would be very welcome and any comments on the minutes or any other matter would be gratefully received. Please contact the branch secretary Elaine Hogg, Design and Conservation Officer, Environment, County Hall, Durham, DH1 5UQ or email Elaine.hogg@durham.gov.uk
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